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April 22, 2025 
 
 

Colonel Jeffrey Glover, Director 
Arizona Department of Public Safety 
P.O. Box 6638 
Phoenix, AZ 85005-6638 
 
Colonel Glover: 
 
The Arizona Law Enforcement Merit System Council (LEMSC) conducted an in-person meeting 
on Monday, April 14, 16, and 17, 2025, and made the following decisions: 
 
1. The next LEMSC meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, April 29, 2025. 

 
2. The Council held a hearing in the matter of McCluskey vs. the Arizona Department of Public 

Safety. The purpose was to conduct deliberations and render a decision regarding MSC# 
2024-01-A. After review, the Council reversed the Department’s determination that there 
was just cause for termination and moved to reinstate Mr. McCluskey. 

 
3. The Council approved the selection of the new Business Manager; Ezekiel Zesiger 

 
4. A call to the public was made; no public comments were received. 
 
 
 
 
Ezekiel Zesiger, Major 
LEMSC Business Manager 
 
cc: Lt. Col. Deston Coleman Jr.   
 Lt. Col. Timothy Chung 
 Lt. Col. Daven Byrd 
 Lt. Col. Jesse Galvez 

  Lt. Col. Jason Leonard 
  Superintendent William Long 
  Major Brant Benham, Director’s Office 
  Major John Paul Cartier, Human Resources Manager 
  Philip Brailsford, General Council 
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